
The Following information regarding this incident has been reported:  

Reporting Date:  1/10/2025 5:26:05 PM 
Incident Date:  1/7/2025 @ 10:10 p.m. 
Reported By:  Paul C. Pimentel, Principal Manager 
Utility Name: Southern California Edison Company 
Phone Number: (626)302-5830 
Email Address: paul.pimentel@sce.com 

Incident Location: Near Yarnell north of 210 Freeway Sylmar, Los Angeles County 

Reasons For Reporting:  
- Fatalities? No (Utility: , Others: ) 
- Names of Fatalities:  
- Injuries? (Utility: , Others: ) 
- Names of Injured:  
- Damage? No (Utility: , Others: ) 
- Interruption? (Total Customers: , Total Hours: ) 
- Operator Judgement? No  
- Media Coverage? Yes  

Cause of Incident: Unknown (Other Cause: ) 

Agencies on Scene:  

Facilities Affected:  
- Utilities Facilities: Eagle Rock - Sylmar 
- Voltage (KV): 220 
- Customer's Facilities:  

DigIn Information:  
- Excavator Name:  
- Contact:  
- Phone: (___)___-____ 

Incident Recovery:  
- On Scene Date & Time: @ 00:00 a.m. 
- Service Restored: @ 00:00 a.m. 

Summary: SCE submits this report because it meets new reporting criteria established by 
the Commission in late 2024 that require the reporting of an incident that prompts ?a 
government entity to investigate whether the infrastructure owned or operated by the utility 
caused a wildfire.? The fire has also received significant media attention, which is also one 
of the reporting criteria. The Hurst Fire is a brush fire reported in the Sylmar area at 
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approximately 10:10 p.m. on January 7, 2025. Preliminary information reflects the Eagle 
Rock - Sylmar 220 kV circuit experienced a relay at 10:11 p.m. A downed conductor was 
discovered at a tower associated with the Eagle Rock - Sylmar 220 kV circuit, but SCE does 
not know whether the damage observed occurred before or after the start of the fire. SCE 
understands that fire agencies are investigating whether SCE equipment was involved in 
the ignition of the Hurst Fire. The investigation is ongoing. 

 


